
President’s Message 

February 2016 

 

We got 2016 off to a great start with our first Club meeting of the year hosted by 

John and Bella Besse at their garage in Escondido. John is involved in several 

vintage Cobra restoration projects that we were able to check out. Bella is a 

detailing expert as demonstrated by several examples of her work in the shop. 

The 20 or so members present drank a little wine and feasted on some great 

Mexican food from La Cocina Del Charro, so a good time was had by all!  

On January 30th we joined a group of Factory Five members for their ‘annual’ run 

from Temecula to Palomar Mtn., ending at Stone Brewery in Escondido for lunch 

and a refreshment or two. There were at least 29 Cobra’s on the run, 11 of them 

from SoCalSAAC! Check out our Facebook page for some great photos, courtesy of 

Glenn Rogers. One of our newest members, Eric Ludwig, and his wife joined us for 

their first ‘Cobra run’ in their recently acquired awesome black Factory Five 

Roadster. I think it’s safe to say they had a great time! Nothing is finer that seeing 

“Cobras in front of me, and Cobra’s behind me!” 

The February meeting and run are set, details are on the website. We have some 

great events being planned, but are always looking for suggestions.  

Our membership is continuing to grow, and the level of enthusiasm is increasing. 

Come out and enjoy the fun! 

 

Ralph Jungk 

President 2016 

SoCalSAAC   


